Student-Faculty-Community Coalition to Save Medgar Evers College.

UPDATE ON MEDGAR EVERS COLLEGE CRISIS May 5, 1982

- 1. Yesterday, Brooklyn Supreme Court Judge Bellard granted CUNY lawyers a postponement of the decision on the injunction to remove students who are peacefully sitting-in at the College President's office. The judge will give his decision on Friday, May 7, 1982 at 9:30 A.M.
- 2. Tomorrow, Thursday May 6, 1982, the Brooklyn-based Black elected officials from the U.S. Congress, the N.Y.S. Senate and Assembly and the City Council are scheduled to meet with officials of the CUNY Board of Trustees and the Chancellor to demand Dr. Richard Trent's resignation as president of Medgar Evers College.
- 3. Yesterday evening, a representative of State Assemblyman Roger Green visited the College. The Coalition presented a proposal that the current crisis be addressed in the State Assembly. Last week in the Amsterdam News, elected officials Al Vann, Major Owens, Roger Green, and William Boyland stated that they support the resignation of Dr. Trent. The representative for Roger Green will convey our concerns to these elected officials and inform us of their concrete course of action within 24 hours.
- 4. The Student-Faculty-Community Coalition calls for unity among the Brooklyn Black and Puerto Rican elected officials around the Medgar Evers College crisis and the resignation of Dr. Trent.
- 5. The Medgar Evers College Alumni Association voted on Monday May 3, 1982 to support the student actions to save Medgar Evers College.
- 6. The Student-Faculty-Community Coalition suggests that Thursday May 6, 1982 be set aside as a <u>Day of Solidarity</u> in support of the struggle to $\underline{\text{OUST}}$ Richard Trent and save Medgar Evers College.

For further information and input, contact the Student-Faculty-Community Coalition to save Medgar Evers College at:

1150 Carroll St.

B'klyn, N.Y. 11225
(between Nostrand and Rogers Aves.)
735-1820 or 467-7617

events for the struggle to save our College and to gain the resignation of Dr. Richard Trent.